On September 6, 2006, the following information was requested by Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item - Budget Amendments Final - FY 2006

Question:
Why the decrease in school administration?

Response:
The $2.1 million decrease in the school administration function is attributed to adjusting budgeted salaries to reflect actual salaries expended.  For most of the 2005-06 school year, a non-instructional hiring hold was in place.  This hiring hold was necessary to balance the budget after an unexpected decline in student enrollment.   Included in the school administrative function (7300) were many front office support positions.  These positions were held vacant throughout the school year as part of the hiring hold and lead to lower salary and benefit expenditures.  
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